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Minutes 
 

Approved December 7, 2015 
 

I. Opening Procedures 
 
A. Roll Call and Introductions 

The meeting was 
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the language be included in the revision to Board Policy 7214.2 for Board approval.   
  
 With a consensus, the committee recommended sending the final recommendation to the Board for 

approval at the December 9, 2015 meeting. 
 
B. Bylaws of the Community Budget Advisory Committee (CBAC) 
 

Public Comment: 
 Mr. Anton Jungherr provided a handout detailing his opinion that the CBAC was not an 

independent advisory committee. 
 
 Mr. Tom Panas spoke about improvement in the CBAC charter and independence of the 

committee. 
 
 Dr. Fatima Alleyne distributed a draft charter proposal for consideration.  She expressed concern 

about the committee composition and efforts at transparency. 
 
 Chairperson Cuevas remarked about the various impressions of the purpose of the committee.  She 

felt it an opportune time for the Governance Subcommittee to review and develop guiding 
questions regarding the committee’s purpose, and budget transparency as it integrates with LCAP, 
programs and goals.  She supported a working process to review and look at the structure of the 
committee charter.  Mr. Groves agreed.  Superintendent Harter provided background regarding the 
committee.   

 
 Chairperson Cuevas asked that guiding questions be developed for consideration and review at the 
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B. Bylaws of the Community Budget Advisory Committee 
 
Public Comment: 
Mr. Jungherr applauded the subcommittee’s action. 
 
Dr. Alleyne thanked the subcommittee for reviewing the CBAC function in order for the 
community to see a transparent evaluation of parcel tax expenditures. 
 
Chairperson Cuevas captured the recommendation to develop guiding questions for a diligent 
review of the CBAC work related to budget administration. 
 

C. Board Self-Evaluation 
 
Public Comment: 
Dr. Alleyne spoke in support of community opportunity for feedback. 
 
Mr. Panas reminded subcommittee members of goals set at previous Board retreats that might be 
used as an evaluation tool. 
 
Chairperson Cuevas recapped the intend to develop a common reading topic, a common evaluation 
tool, and review of goals and actions from previous retreats for consideration at the next meeting.  
Ms. Cuevas and Mr. Groves agreed by consensus to forward approved steps. 
 

IV. Adjournment 
Chairperson Cuevas adjourned the meeting at 7:48 PM. 
 
The next meeting of the Governance Subcommittee was scheduled for Monday, December 7, 2015 at 
6:30 PM at the Alvarado Adult Education campus.   
 


